STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 * Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 * TTY (360) 586-8203

VIA US MAIL
December 29, 2009

Public Communications Services
Mr. Paul Jennings, CEQ

11859 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 600
Los Angeles, CA 90025

RE: Talton Communications, Inc.
Docket UT-091952

Dear Mr. Jennings:

We have received the letter dated December 23, 2009, you sent, addressed to each of the
three commissioners who are the agency heads at the Washington Utilities and
Transportation Commission (commission). I have been asked to acknowledge your
correspondence. Thank you for bringing your concerns with the business practices of
Talton Communications, Inc. (Talton) to our attention.

On December 22, 2009, Talton filed a petition for registration with the commission in

Docket UT-091952. The commission will review this petition in accordance with
standard procedures, which includes an analysis of Talton’s fitness to offer regulated
services in Washington. The information that you have provided will be considered as
part of this review.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Rick Applegate at
rapplega@utc.wa.gov or (360) 664-1310.

Sincerely,

ne Solwick
Regulatory Services Director




